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MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

September 7, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, September 7, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort (by phone), Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the minutes from the July 6, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Jeff Fort, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported:

New Business:
1. Results of the Fire Captain Exam held on July 20, 2023:



12 – Signed up for the Exam




  9 – Passed




  3 – Failed




* per the Collective Bargaining Agreement, five were certified to the 



   Promotional Board

2. The Educator Experience on August 7th went very well and was well received by the attendees.


3. Don Essex, HR Director, is thinking of starting a policy that employees have to work in their Department for six months before being eligible to transfer into another department. Discussion was had by the Civil Service Commission that this policy would not violate any Civil Service rules or regulation so, for their part, they are fine with it.

4. Chief Mathias will be getting the new Dispatcher Lateral Transfer Policy documents to the Commission for their approval at the next meeting.  
5. The Civil Service Commission will be administering a Firefighter Exam at various times on September 26th , 27th, and 30th. The Physical agility Exam will be on October 14th and implementing stagger start times to avoid long delays for the applicants.
6. Discussion was held concerning revamping the website. Over the next few months the Civil Service Commission will be changing and updating their website to be more user-friendly for both people seeking information about the jobs, and applying to open positions.   
7.
The Commission is going to begin the process of starting a work study/job 
shadowing program with the area High Schools.
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, October 5, 2023, in the large conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Chuck Clapper and seconded by Tom Kemp.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
